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SOLWAY COAST AREA OF OUTSTANDING NATURAL BEAUTY MANAGEMENT PLAN




(Key Decision)


(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor had agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.045/10, the Assistant Director (Economic Development) submitted report DS.19/10 setting out the position regarding production of a Management Plan for the Solway Coast Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty (AONB).

The Assistant Director (Economic Development) reminded Members that the Countryside and Rights of Way (CRoW) Act 2000 (S.89) placed a statutory duty on local planning authorities to act jointly to produce management plans for AONBs within their boundaries.   

He indicated that the draft Plan, accompanied by the Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA), had gone out for public consultation between 17 February and 31 March 2009.  The consultation documents were widely available and, during March 2009, three evening meetings had been held throughout the AONB, with one at Burgh-by-Sands Village Hall.

In addition, the Management Plan and SEA were sent to the statutory consultees (Natural England, English Heritage and the Environment Agency).  An appropriate assessment was also carried out under the Habitat Regulations in association with Natural England, to ensure that the Management Plan would not impact on the significant wildlife value of the designated European Habitat sites in and adjacent to the AONB.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder moved the Solway Coast AONB Management Plan to Council for adoption at its meeting to be held on 4 May 2010.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

That the Solway Coast Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty Management Plan be referred to Council, with a recommendation that the Management Plan be adopted.

Reasons for Decision

To ensure sufficient weight and consideration is given to the Management Plan when it is used in decision making, as it will impact on future priorities within that part of the district







